Mr. Brian O’Keefe
Charles E. Jordan High School – Social Studies Department

6806 Garrett Road – Durham, North Carolina 27707

(919) 560-3912 x12740

Dear Parents or Guardians,

Hello!  I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself and begin what will be a productive and important year. My name is Brian O’Keefe and I will be your student’s AP Government/Politics and Honors Civics and Economics teacher.  In this course, students will have the unique opportunity to take two classes in one; class will meet every day all year long.  At the end of the year, students will earn two credits – one for the Civics/Economics state requirement, and one elective credit for the AP Government class. 

I have high expectations of students enrolled in this course and I am committed to providing your child with a full and complete opportunity to learn while in the class.  Due to the AP classification of the Government and Politics portion of the class, this is not an easy class; it should be understood that this is a college level course and therefore will require a great deal of time and effort.  The reading and writing requirements are very demanding.  I expect your student to complete the reading and participate in class discussions.  

Stay Informed

I will be sending communication via our parent email listserv. Most importantly, a course website is available and can be found at chiefokeefe.weebly.com.  That website is always changing to reflect course happenings, but it will contain unit plans, announcements, assignments, and additional info regarding the AP Exam.  

Grading Policies

Grades will come from a variety of assignments and will be based on the percentages below.  
	AP GOVERNMENT & POLITICS

(1.0 weighted)
	HONORS CIVICS & ECONOMICS (.5 weighted)

	· 65% Tests & Projects
	· 65% Tests and Projects

	· 20% Quizzes 
	· 20% Quizzes 

	· 15% Homework & Classwork (mostly consisting of various in-class and homework assignments)


….FLIP LETTER OVER FOR MORE INFORMATION

Students Full Name (Print)  ______________________________________
Period
________ 
I have read the letter and have reviewed the course description and website with my student. If there are any issues during the academic semester, I know to call or email you.  My student is aware of his/her responsibilities.

Parent/Guardian (print)
_________________________________________

Parent/Guardian (sign)
_________________________________________

If you wish to receive class updates, please clearly write any email addresses below (please print clearly):

Email #1 - ________________________________________________

Email #2 - ________________________________________________

Progress Reports 

Information regarding progress reports is forthcoming.  If you ever wish to discuss your students’ performance, please do not hesitate to contact me via email or phone.
PLC Days

Students will have a number of half-days this school year.  These, and other important dates and schedules, can be found on our school website.

Exam Information

Each student will take a Midterm Exam during the month of December.  The AP Exam is scheduled for Monday, May 4th (8:00am).  The exam will be paid for by the North Carolina Department of Public Instruction (DPI).  It is recommended that each student take the exam.  In addition, each student must also take a mandatory final exam (North Carolina Final Exam-NCFE) for Civics & Economics.  More information will be given in class. 

Meet The Teacher Night
The Fall “Meet the Teacher Night” is scheduled for Thursday, September 12th from 5:30pm to 7:30pm.  Please plan to attend if possible.       
Wish List

If you are interested in donating items to the classroom, we are in need of tissues, printer paper (white, green, yellow, or light blue), paper towels, dry erase markers, and hand sanitizer.  

Communication
In order to know whether you have received this first communication with me, I ask that you please review the materials (course description, website – if possible) with your student and fill out the bottom of this sheet. Please have your student return it to me as assigned in class.  I also ask that you provide any email addresses in order for me to create a “parent group email” to parents regarding class announcements and general information; it is my intention to communicate with you throughout the year.  I will also be setting up a “Remind App” classroom for announcements and updates (more information on that to come). You may contact me anytime with questions or concerns.
I look forward to working with you and your student for the rest of the school year; if you have any questions or would like to meet with me please call me or email me at brian.okeefe@dpsnc.net.

Sincerely, 

Brian O’Keefe
